Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of April 16, 2013
Attendees

Present: Marla Davis, Joanne Dover, Kris Rathjen.

Not Present: Linda VanValkenburgh.

Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director; Wayne Elliott, guest.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, April 16, 2013, at the library.
Secretary’s Report
Two Trustee positions are up for election in May. Linda VanValkenburgh is running for re-election; Bill Whalen and David Adams are also running. The Board discussed sponsoring a Candidates' Night for all elected town positions. 

MOTION (Joanne D./ Kris R.): The motion to amend the minutes of January 15, 2013 to read "The balance for the Building and Donations accounts totals $21,921," replacing the X's with the correct dollar figure, passed unanimously.
Approval of the March 21 minutes was tabled until the next meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

The Board discussed the Budget Committee's decision at the Public Hearing on April 9 not to restore the $1,344 they cut from the library's proposed budget for FY 2013-14. The Board will ask the voters at Town Meeting to restore the funds. The Board discussed the opinion of the state Attorney General's office about the respective roles of the Budget Committee and Board in crafting and presenting the library's budget to the voters. Cab will seek further clarification in writing from Terry Knowles in the Charitable Trusts Unit, and from the Local Government Center and Department of Revenue.
Discussion and approval of the latest financial statements was tabled until the May meeting. Thursday will once again be check-signing day.
Building Report
The town custodian's health issues have shown the importance of having a substitute in place; the Town is interviewing candidates. Unfortunately, the library's substitute also continues to have difficulty with her schedule. Work on the cupola is expected to begin soon; Cab will contact Steve Ahlgren to confirm. A group of Tilton School students is coming this week to help with Spring cleanup. 

The 4-H group that has been meeting on some Fridays has requested a key to the building; the Trustees denied the request as their meetings are scheduled to start at 4:30 p.m. and the group should have time to enter the building before it closes at 5.

Over time, it is almost inevitable that keys will be lost with turnover in staff, contractors and Trustees; Cab will investigate keyless options to see if a cost-effective solution exists that will meet our needs.
Director’s Report

Rebecca Rule is scheduled to present a humorous program at the library on New Hampshire Town Meetings on Friday, April 26, followed by a cookbook sale/ refreshment social hour. As Rebecca has been very popular in the past, the Board recommended that reservations be required. Donation baskets will made available for patrons who wish to support the library.

The Board discussed the large number of groups now meeting at the library and asked the Cab to think about how these groups might be able to help the library with various projects. The artists group, for example, may be able to help with graphic design projects.

Cab will forward a copy of the report submitted to the Town's 2012 Annual Report for the library to the Trustees; he will also confirm that Marla and Joanne are on the library's email distribution list.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, May 21 at 7 p.m. in the library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
